April 9, 2013
Chairman Brad Anderson called the public hearing for the Comprehensive Plan to order at 7:35 p.m. at the Frankfort Town Hall on Tuesday, April 9, 2013.  

Board members present were Brad Anderson, Denny Richardson and Bryce Black.  Maureen Manore, Town Clerk, and Plan Commission members Dwight Jelle, Tina Bee and Donna Gates were also present.  

Attending the hearing were Richard Bignell, Kathleen Plunkett-Black, Audrey Richardson, Nancy Gisch, Kay Hamilton, Rhona Brysky, David Brysky, Donna Juleff and Attorney Tanya Bruder.

Brad Anderson explained the rules of the hearing then turned the floor over to Plan Commission Chair Dwight Jelle who then gave a presentation of the proposed changes made to the Comprehensive Plan. Comments were taken during the presentation.
Tanya Bruder had several comments during the presentation that were sent by Brian Nodolf.  These comments included:

· Page 30- The four additional paragraphs are slanted against non-metallic mining

· Page 37- Objective 3.c. is slanted against non-metallic mining

· Page 44- The paragraph under Mining Resources is too specific and “Greg Bechel Trucking, LLC” is the wrong name 

· Page 48- First paragraph, second sentence, concerning the dubiousness of a mine contributing any economic benefit, should be taken out
· Page 56- Bechel doubts the Town residents would support the removal of the words “ a strong commitment to protecting individual property owners’ rights”

· Page 57- Objection to the setbacks, stating that a Comprehensive Plan is not the place for it.  

· The Plan should identify that non-metallic mining is a subset of agricultural and forest related land uses.

The Kraemer Mine sent a written comment stating that they support the setbacks listed on page 57.
Bryce Black asked Tanya Bruder if there was a place in the Plan to make historical references, or would be considered singling out an industry?  She replied that as long as it is kept general there is a place for historical references.
Kathleen Plunkett-Black stated that non-metallic mining being considered part of agriculture was an urban idea that placed all dirty, noisy industry in the same category.

Bryce Black stated that unfortunately the State considers all non-metallic mining the same, from private gravel pits to mega-pits.

Brad Anderson asked if there were any further comments.  There were none.

Denny Richardson made a motion to close the hearing and Bryce Black seconded.  The motion passed.
Time 8:45 p.m.

Maureen Manore, Clerk

